Queensland Government

Cabinet – May 2017
Review of the Child Protection Act 1999
Minister for Communities, Women and Youth, Minister for Child Safety and Minister for the Prevention of Domestic and Family Violence

1. [bookmark: _GoBack]The 2013 Queensland Child Protection Commission of Inquiry report, Taking Responsibility: A Roadmap for Queensland Child Protection, made 121 recommendations for achieving shared responsibility for supporting for supporting families and keeping children safe. 
2. The Queensland Government response accepted those recommendations and is continuing to progress a wide-ranging reform program for the child protection and family support system. 
3. Supporting Families Changing Futures: Advancing Queensland’s child protection and family Support reforms is a 10-year child and family reform agenda introduced to respond to the recommendations of the Queensland Child Protection Commission of Inquiry and includes a comprehensive review of the Child Protection Act 1999.
4. The Minister for Communities, Women and Youth, Minister for Child Safety and Minister for the Prevention of Domestic and Family Violence finalised the review of the Child Protection Act 1999 (the Child Protection Act). 
5. The review found that Queensland’s child protection legislation is generally operating effectively in its current purpose of “providing for the protection of children”, but that improvements could be made to better support implementation of the Supporting Families Changing Futures program, modernise the Child Protection Act, adopt successful approaches in other jurisdictions and reflect the learnings from reviews and inquiries.  
6. Cabinet approved the public release of the Review of the Child Protection Act 1999 - Consultation Report on the Department of Communities, Child Safety and Disability Services’ website.
7. Attachments
· Review of the Child Protection Act 1999 - Consultation Report
